
SCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOLSCHOOL
NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER

TERM 2 MONDAY 27 JUNETERM 2 MONDAY 27 JUNE

Facebook

CONTACT US

Koromatua School 355 Korom… enquiries@koromatua.school.…

+64 7 8479 828 koromatua.school.nz

PANUI TE TUMUAKI
Kia ora e te whānau,
What a wonderful Matariki week we had. Thank you for coming to our Maanwatia a Matariki
whakanuia and parakuihi last Monday. Our first ever school Matariki event and it was
wonderful. We also celebrated our Grandparents and Special Friends last Wednesday which is
one of my favourite times of the year.


WINTER SPORTS TOURNAMENT 2022
This event was memorable. First of all because we had so many of our sports teams gain 1st
or 2nd placings and it was the very first time that our tamariki wore our new sports uniforms. I
have to say they looked 'TUMEKE'. Lots of other parents from other schools commented on
how good our tamariki looked in their netball, rugby, golf and soccer uniforms. Overall an
excellent day had by all.
SPORTS RESULTS are attached below


EDUCATION REVIEW OFFICE VISIT TO KURA
Michelle Thurlow from ERO visited our kura on Thursday 16 June and it went very well. She is
an Education Review Office Evaluator and has actually visited our kura in previous years.
ERO is the New Zealand government's external evaluation agency. They evaluate and report on
the education and care of learners in kura, kohanga reo, schools, puna reo and early childhood
services.
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Michelle will be working with us for the next few months to observe and gather information on
what we are doing well and what we need to improve on. She has spoken to some of our
tamariki and has met with our kaiako and school board members already.


SCHOOL PHOTOS - THURSDAY 30th JUNE
This Thursday we have school photos :) Please make sure your tamariki are at school on
time. We wouldn't want them to miss out.
The timetable is below. Please note that these times are guidelines only. Photos may be
earlier or later.
9:00-10:30am - Class/Individual and Sibling photos
11:00-11:30am - Continued
11:30am - 12:45pm - Sports and Leadership Photos
Netball
Basketball
Rugby
AIMS teams
Yearbook Committee
Student Council
1:40-2:00pm - Cultural Photos
Te Aroha Kapa Haka
Tu Pono Kapa Haka


PYJAMA DAY - FRIDAY 1ST JULY
Your tamariki can come to kura in their PJ's this Friday. This is our annual Pyjama Day where
we all wear our PJ's, have a cookie/milo and bring along some donations of kai or clothing or
shoes or a gold coin to give to Te Whakaruruhau - Waikato Women's Refuge.
Any donations would be greatly appreciated for our mama and their pepi.


ROLL RETURN - FRIDAY 1ST JULY
It is really important that we have as many of our tamariki at school as possible on this day.
The 1st of March and 1st of July roll returns determine our staffing for this year and next year
and the amount of funding we receive from the Ministry of Education. We know there are many
tamariki and whanau that have been mauiui due to the Flu and Cold season so if your tamariki
are sick then we don't expect them to attend. However if they are able to attend kura then it
would be really good. Maybe coming in their PJ's and a warm blanket might help :)



Thank you for all you do to support your tamariki in their overall learning and wellbeing. Have
a lovely week.


Kia haumaru, Kia tuupato


Ngaa manaakitanga,
Rosina Nin
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PYJAMA DAY - FRIDAY 1ST JULY
Kia ora e te whaanau,


Yay! We have Pyjama Day this Friday 1st of July.


We are raising money for the Waikato Women's Refuge - Te Whakaruruhau. If you have any
canned food, dried food, clothes, shoes, toiletries or even PJ's that you could donate for the
Women's Refuge we would greatly appreciate it.


Tamariki can bring donations in anytime this week. They can also bring gold coins :)


We hope you can support this kaupapa for our mama and their tamariki who need to be safe.

KOROMATUA SCHOOL BOOK WEEK
Kia ora e te whaanau,
I want to thank you all for supporting our Book Fair this year. We had a massive turnout and
$868 was spent on buying books. I think that is one of our highest sales of Book Fair books
and other items. With that high amount of money spent we are able to get $100 worth of free
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books for our school library. Whaea Christy has chosen a mixture of fiction and non-fiction
books for our tamariki to read when they visit the library.



We will have a Summer Book Fair in Term 4 as well. It will be great for Christmas shopping.


Thank you to Whaea Christy for running the Book Fair for us and Whaea Sue for assisting with
the organisation of it.


Nga mihinui

KOROMATUA SCHOOL BOARD
Our School Mission Statement and Values is outlined below as well as the Koromatua School
Board Newsletter for Term 2.
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS OR PHONE
NUMBER???
Please contact the school office if you have moved or have a new phone number to update
your child's details. This is extremely important if we need to contact you, especially in
emergencies and for the parent app.

ABSENCE NOTIFICATION

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/628d8fecf47f01b1ec6dd729
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/628c139553b6d51c0f5a0416


If your child is going to be away, please notify the school. You can do this in a number of
ways: Email enquiries@koromatua.school.nz
Call 07 847 9828
Enter on the parent app

SCHOOL CAMPS 2022
Kia ora koutou,
Our Year 5&6 and Year 7&8 students have their camps. Both camps are in Term 4. These camp
fees have been heavily subsidised by our school board and is a wonderful opportunity for our
tamariki to learn new skills and be together.


Camp Karakariki - Year 5&6
Wednesday 30th November - Friday 2nd December Camp Fee is $60
Camp Raglan - Year 7&8
Wednesday 26th October -Friday 28th October Camp Fee is $45


Please pay your child's camp fees as soon as possible. ALL payments are made out to:
Koromatua School 12-3152-0226184-00
Particulars: Camp Raglan or C/Karakariki
Reference: Child's name


A child is not allowed to attend camp if their camp fees are NOT paid.

TERM DATES 2022
Term 1: Tuesday 8 February – Thursday 14 April
Term 2: Monday 2 May – Friday 8 July
Term 3: Monday 25 July – Friday 30 September
Term 4: Monday 17 October – Friday 16 December

TERM EVENTS
Monday 27th June

Staff Only Day - NZ Primary Teachers Collective Agreement
Children DO NOT come to school


Thursday 30th June
School Photos


Friday 1st July
PYJAMA DAY - Fundraising for Waikato Women's Refuge

mailto:enquiries@koromatua.school.nz


Roll return - Please make sure your tamariki attend kura if they are not sick or injured.


Monday 4th July - Friday 8th July
EXCITE ACADEMY - Drama sessions with all classes


Friday 8th July
LAST day of Term 2
Reports coming home

AIGA TASI FOOD FUNDRAISER
Talofa lava,


On behalf of our Aiga Tasi Parent Teacher Association of Fraser High School, we are pleased
to announce our 2022 Annual Aiga Tasi Supper Plate Fundraiser. Tickets will be available to
purchase from our Aiga Tasi office from Wednesday 15 June.


Here are all the details:


Price: $20 00 per plate



Date: Friday 1 July 2022
Pick up Time: 5:00 - 6:00pm
Venue: A8 - Fraser Foodtech Room
MENU: Chop suey, Potato Salad, Sausage, Chicken, Chicken or Beef curry, Cook Islands Donut
or Maori Fry Bread, Drink


*Sold Separately
- Raw fish = $6.00
- Lu Sipi = $5.00
- Steam pudding with custard = $5.00


If your family would like to support our A1 Supper Plate Fundraiser by donating a pot of food
or a tray of drinks please feel free to email me. We are grateful that our supper plates are only
made possible because of the love and kind donations from our Aiga Tasi families. Every year
our goal is to sell at least 300 supper plates so any help will be greatly appreciated.


All funds will go towards our Aiga Tasi Pacific Language Week Celebrations, End of year
Prizegiving and Year 13 Farewell.


Soifua ma ia manuia,

Soliga Si'ilata Junior
Pasifika Dean and Leader of Aiga Tasi - Fraser High School/ Te Kura Tuarua o Taniwharau

FRASER HIGH SCHOOL PRODUCTION
We are excited to announce that the Senior Variety Show 2022 is coming soon!
Come along and enjoy a huge array of performances by our senior students!
The show features performances from 6 cultures , a range of dance from hiphop and kpop to
jazz and ballroom dance , a special performance by the Girls Group Medley , along with
Popular Duets and Drama Acts .
Shows on the 6th and 7th of July
Purchase your tickets for the show from the Print Services Room from WEDNESDAY 29th
June onwards.
For more ticketing information enquire at the Print Services Room.




